LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
28 February 2017

PRESENT:  Councillors Yarrow (in the Chair until Minute 28), Bray (in the Chair from Minute 29), Collins, Goulden and Newton.

Ward Councillors:  Councillor Wilkinson
Clerk:  Alan Bravey

Apologies were received from Councillors Moore and Sweeting and Ward Councillor Bayram. 
The Parish Council met at Victory Hall, Laxton.

20/17
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on 24 January 2017 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
21/17
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations of interest.
22/17
CLERK UPDATE– East Riding of Yorkshire Council had provided public rights of way mapping for the Parish and surrounding area, which would be shared with the Bricklayers Arms and kept in the Village Hall.  ERYC’s dog warden team had advised that any member of the public could report people that were not cleaning up after their dog.  The team could take action and issue a penalty fine and would only ask residents to make an official statement in the event that the fine was unpaid and went to court. 
23/17
WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE - Councillor Wilkinson provided reassurances that funding was secured for the pumping station.  The Drainage Board had also agreed to install an appropriate level of flood defences for the station.  There were challenges to local plans regarding housing allocation, although the impact in the Laxton area should be limited.  Councillor Wilkinson reported that additional funding for highways maintenance would be available in this area.
24/17
CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERYC -  Resurfacing work to take place on Greenoak Lane, Gilberdyke on the 6th February for 7 days

ii. ERYC -  Request to update community emergency plan, and to consider including section on vulnerable people

iii. ERNLLCA - January Newsletter

iv. ERNLLCA - Plunkett Rural Co-operatives Programme Call to Action

v. Easily - Domain Name Renewal

vi. Humberside Police – Information regarding query on walking dogs

vii. ERNLLCA - Invitation to Planning Day training event – Friday 24 March.

(b) that the Council notes that a Transparency fund application had been submitted to ERNLLCA, (c) that the Council would review the Community Emergency Plan at the next meeting and (d) that Councillor Goulden would attend the Planning Day and any future Councillor training.
25/17 
PLANNING MATTERS – Resolved – that the Council had no objections to planning application Planning Consultation – 17/00056/STVAR Land South of  Hall Farm, Cotness, Variation of conditions to enable construction to commence from 1 April (any year).

26/17 
NO-COLD CALLING ZONE – The Council discussed the paperwork provided by East Riding of Yorkshire Council following the presentation at the previous meeting.  It was noted that there had been at least one report of a fraudulent cold caller on Church Close.   

Resolved - (a) that residents would be asked to express an interest in a no cold calling zone in the Community Newsetter (b) the Clerk would write directly to residents of Church Close.   

27/17
SAFE DOG WALKING – Further to the public participation session at the 24th January meeting, the Clerk had made enquiries with East Riding of Yorkshire Council and Humberside Police on powers in relation to the safe walking of dogs.  Action could only be taken if residents felt that dogs presented a danger to other people.  


Resolved – that any residents raising concerns to the Parish Council should be advised to report the issue directly to Humberside Police.   
28/17
COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER – Resolved – (a) That helpful contact numbers and a request for Village Hall Committee members should be added to the newsletter, which should then be distributed (b) that the Clerk would investigate how many flood warnings had recently been issued in the area.

29/17
HIGHWAYS, DYKES and DRAINS ​- Resolved - (a) That the Clerk would seek clarity from ERYC on whether trees cut at the drain near Church Close were in connection with the pumping station works and (b) that the Drainage Board would be asked to clear Chapel Lane Drain were it enters Laxton Drain.

30/17
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved - That cheques should be signed to pay the following accounts:
	i. Clerk - Salary - February - 86.45

	ii. Clerk - PAYE - February- 58.00

	iii. Website Renewal  - 12.59

	


31/17
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA – Resolved – (a) that Play Area would be discussed at a future meeting (b) that it be noted that the next meeting would take place on the 28 March 2017.
SIGNED:







DATE:
80                                       

